Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 22nd August 2016 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, A Ballantyne, E Smith, J Lean, N Cameron, A Duncan, C Blake, K Neill
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie , L MacAbhuinn, K Fraser, M Ross and G Chappell.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	J Lean proposed the previous minutes as accurate and A Ballantyne seconded this.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) C Farr has written to J Fiddes to thank him for his work as an umpire for many years and offer him best wishes on his retirement.  However, J Fiddes has been in touch to say he hopes not to retire but is taking time out for medical reasons and expects to return to umpiring next season.
b) J Bishop advised that Cricket Scotland have now appointed a Commercial Manager who will start work in late September.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Disciplinary Procedures - update
	

	
	a) J Bishop has published a consultation document on changes to the disciplinary process.  This can be viewed on the NoSCA site.  Few responses so far but broadly supportive.  M Fox queried the proposal to release all disciplinary decisions on Sunday evening, feeling that Friday would be a better time.  C Blake felt Monday preferred as this would allow teams to plan accordingly for the following weekend if necessary.  J Bishop stated that he thought it important to have a clear policy to stick to and for everyone to know it.
C Blake said he would not want to be involved in personal hearings.  Additionally the use of a template would formalise what he already does, using the same frame for each case.

C Blake was unsure if disciplinary outcomes should be shared with other leagues but J Bishop and M Fox felt that outcomes which produced bans should be notified to Cricket Scotland so that the ban would be effective throughout Scotland.  However J Bishop also thought that Cricket Scotland should have a similar process in place for all other leagues.  
J Bishop would like to form a sub-committee to move forward with this and the following were seconded: J Bishop, M Fox, C Blake and M Roberts.

b) C Blake advised that one disciplinary case is pending.  A panel was convened comprising C Blake, M Ross and A Duncan.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Rearranged Fixtures
	

	
	a) There are currently 3 senior fixtures which will need to be rearranged as no play has been possible due to weather, as follows:  Highland v Ross Co (17th Sept), Ross Co v Nairn (24th Sept) and Forres v Highland (24th Sept).
b) M Fox clarified that a 12 noon start would be acceptable if both teams wanted that due to the evenings becoming shorter by then.

c) The venue of the Reserve Cup Final was confirmed as Northern Meeting Park, 4th September: Highland v Ross Co.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Funding Applications
	

	
	a) Both Highland CC and Northern Counties CC were preparing funding applications to help with costs as they start work on their grass pitches.  Through working together they hope to keep costs lower and will share expertise and experience.  It was agreed that as both clubs have obligations to fulfil for hosting NoSCA events (under Awards for All funding) that the sum they would be looking for would be covered after hosting NoSCA development courses.  £125 will be awarded to both clubs.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Website Update
	

	
	a) J Lean has been looking into further developing the NoSCA website.  Currently the Women’s Cricket section is empty and James is keen to get some information on there.  A Duncan will ask Moray Cricket Assoc. (MCA) for details of the girls competition. Other information would be welcome.
b) J Bishop advised that clubs can change the information on the ‘Clubs’ page using their log in for posting results.  J Lean said he was keen to help clubs to add more information to these pages.

c) N Cameron said that there were enough women and girls playing in NoSCA and MCA to consider a women’s league.  Possible 8 a side, T20 fixtures on a monthly basis.  It was agreed that this should be developed for the 2017 season.


	

	
	
	

	8.
	Annual Dinner - update
	

	
	a) J Bishop has made contact with the agent he used last year to look for an after dinner speaker.  Some provisional dates have been looked at too but until a speaker is arranged nothing further can be settled.  

J Bishop will liaise via email.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	End of Season Awards
	

	
	a) All clubs are reminded that ResultStore needs to be updated regularly and all statistics should be in place by the end of the week after the season officially ends (unless of course there are outstanding fixtures).

b) The next meeting will settle on the discretionary awards and nominations along with supporting dialogue can be forwarded to noscacricket@gmail.com.  These include Senior, Reserve and Young Player of the Year along with Lifetime Achievement.

c) The meeting discussed starting a Female Player of the Year trophy.  It was agreed that this was a step NoSCA should take to recognise the growing number of female players within clubs.  N Cameron believed he could approach a local business to sponsor a trophy.  There was discussion about starting this season or waiting for 2017 and it was agreed that clubs should discuss this further and feedback for the next meeting.
d) The meeting agreed that a Hall of Fame could be added to the NoSCA site which could include notable performances as well as players who have represented at a high level, i.e. Scotland etc.  A Ballantyne will look into this.

e) A Duncan asked if a Young Player trophy could be started for the Reserve league but it was pointed out that the current trophy covers both leagues for U21’s.

	

	
	
	

	10.
	NoSCA Select v ACA Grades
	

	
	a) J Bishop has tried to get more representative games through 2016 but rain has defeated most of these.  The ACA Grades have offered a fixture on Sunday 4th September.  Venue is yet to be decided but Gordonstoun and Buckie are likely possibilities.  Anyone interested should get in touch with J Bishop by the end of 26th August.

	

	
	
	

	11.
	Junior Development and Coach Education
	

	
	a) The U14’s had won their game against Aberdeen Shire & City, convincingly.  Outstanding performances from G Gallman Findlay and E Fairgrieve (the pair added 197 together) had set too high a target for the opposition.
b) The NRDC venues were being changed with Gordonstoun and Aberdeen becoming hosts with Huntly becoming the competition venue.

c) As a curtain raiser to the senior cup final, a soft ball competition will take place at Nairn with four teams competing.
d) A Level 1 Umpires course is provisionally booked for 15 & 16 October (dates will be notified once confirmed).  Interested parties should contact N Cameron (neilcameron@cricketscotland.com) as soon as possible.
e) Introduction to Umpiring courses are being scheduled, more details to follow.

f) Two Introduction to Cricket Coaching courses will be held, one either side of Christmas.

g) Scorers course will be arranged too, the first part of which is correspondence.

h) For details and to register interest on all of these courses please contact N Cameron.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Scotland v Hong Kong (Hospitality – 10th September)
	

	
	a) Cricket Scotland had offered tickets to and hospitality for the forthcoming Scotland v Hong Kong fixture in Edinburgh.  These will be accepted on behalf of NoSCA by Kim and Magnus Neill.
	

	
	
	

	13.
	ACO Update
	

	
	a) M Ross was notable to attend the meeting and offered his apologies.
b) Elgin had been in correspondence with J Bishop and M Ross regarding their disquiet on how infrequently they had been provided with an umpire for their senior games.  J Bishop had advised that games which could influence the outcome of the league had been prioritised as so few umpires were available to travel.

c) Elgin agreed to host an Introduction to Umpiring course.
	

	
	
	

	14.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) There was discussion on the proposal Highland had produced for the last meeting and which had been circulated for comment.  Some felt that it was not fair to all clubs if some could swap fixtures at short notice, that it was not an option to many clubs but it was recognised to benefit clubs like Fort William who had suffered with poor weather at their home venue in particular.  J Bishop suggested that Highland may like to present this at the next AGM.
b) K Neill asked about Player Registration, wondering how clubs could check if players are registered with NoSCA.  Anyone with a query on this should contact the Secretary who can check registration, although it would almost certainly be after the event.  Clubs found to be playing non- registered players face the possibility of having the game forfeited.

c) M Fox asked if M Ross could circulate to all clubs and umpires clarification on short pitched bowling over a batsman’s head.

d) NoSCA had received a donation from P Dolan which was warmly welcomed.
	

	
	
	

	15.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 26th September 2016, 7pm at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


